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GTHA Mayors and Chairs encourage all residents to get fully vaccinated to protect our progress 
fighting COVID-19 
  
"Today, Mayors and Chairs from the 11 largest municipal governments across the Greater Toronto and 
Hamilton Area held their regular weekly meeting to discuss the ongoing response to COVID-19 across 
the region. 
  
The Mayors and Chairs welcomed the first weekend in Step 1 of the province's Roadmap to Reopen 
and the continuing progress on decreasing COVID-19 case counts across the GTHA and the increasing 
vaccination rates. 
  
We continue to encourage all residents to get vaccinated against COVID-19 – first doses and second 
doses – to help bring this pandemic to an end. We note that in virtually all locations across the region 
additional capacity is available which could be utilized if planned supply was to be increased. 
  
Vaccination rates are also crucial to moving forward with further reopening. The province requires 70 
per cent of adults to have one dose of the vaccine and 20 per cent of adults to be fully vaccinated as 
part of the conditions for moving forward with Step 2. 
  
The Mayors and Chairs confirm that the GTHA is on track to hit those milestones ahead of the 
province's July 2 target. This progress is encouraging and we hope that continued success on 
vaccination, thanks to residents stepping forward and continuing supply from the province, could allow 
the province, in consultation with public health officials, to consider opening personal service settings 
earlier than July 2. 
  
While we are at a very positive place in our fight against COVID-19, the Mayors and Chairs note that all 
public health advice makes it clear that the Delta variant is a real threat to that progress. All of our 
residents can help protect that progress by making sure they get their first dose of vaccine and making 
sure they get their second dose as soon as they are eligible. Equally important is continued adherence 
to distancing rules especially as they relate to large parties which are still contrary to the rules and 
should be avoided." 

- 30 - 

 

mailto:tmrakas@aurora.ca

